Cerne Valley Parish Council Audit – 2021/22
Summary of Audit Checklist Recommendations:

Recommendation 1:
Details of the individual payments made should be included in the minutes.

Whilst the Internal Auditor has been able to link the ‘bulk’ amounts and references to the individual payments this is not as transparent as it could be for the public to view. Anyone reading the minutes should be able to read down the list of payments and know who is being paid from the precept. 

In addition, the minutes remain the corporate record of the Council where the additional financial pages do not have to be kept beyond 7 years. Therefore, if in future years it was required to quantify who much a particular supplier had been paid, or how much was spent on an historic project this would be impossible to do without the detail in the minutes.

Recommendation 2:
That if a Councillors requires reimbursement for an item that they have purchased on behalf of the Council they should complete expenses form as was done for PV51 and attached the receipts to the back.

Whilst all of the paperwork for Councillors reimbursements was included in the file there was no declaration from the Councillor that the expenses were for the benefit of the Parish Council. If would be clearer if a form similar to that used in PV51 can be adapted for Councillors Expenses and they attach the relevant invoices to it. This ensures that a clear declaration is made and the reason for the payments transparent to all. 

Recommendation 3:
That the financial regulations are updated to include the use of debit cards and online payments.

Controls over the usage and safety of any Parish Council debit or credit cards should be clearly laid out in the financial regulations. This included a copy of the card PIN number and online bank account log-in details which should be placed in a sealed envelope (signed across the seal by the Clerk) and handed to the Chairman of the Finance Committee or Parish Council. This ensures that the Parish Council can continue to function in the long-term absence of the Clerk.

Recommendation 4:
That the External Audit report is shown with that heading within the minutes

This is so that anyone looking for the outcome of the external audit report can spot the required minutes quickly. The Internal auditor only found this as a result of reading the minutes for the month in which the report was expected in full. 









Recommendation 5:
That a separate schedule is created by the Clerk to show when CIL money was received, what is the expiry date of the funds, what it has been allocated to and its proposed/actual spend date.

The regulations regarding the receipt and usage of CIL funds are very clear. The Clerk should be reporting and canvassing public opinion on what the funds are allocated to. The easiest way to do this is via a simple CIL schedule and report. 

The schedule should show when funds were received and when their 5 years expire date is. The report should then show any spending which has been allocated against each amount, using the earliest receipt first. 

The local authority is likely to request (after the 5-year period for each receipt has passed) a breakdown of how those funds were spent or the remaining funds to be returned. This will ensure that this is not an onerous task for the current or future Clerks and can be carried out in a timely manner.

The ‘spending’ detail should include who was paid, how much, for what purpose and some evidence on how the public was consulted/ informed about this spending (e.g.: details in the Parish Magazine Dec 21 Pg 4.) The schedule should also include details of the minute in which the Parish Council agreed to fund this expenditure from CIL reserves.


Recommendation 6:
That the financial regulations include details of the process and procedure of emptying the car park honesty box.

The procedure for emptying and counting the Car Parking Honesty box should be clearly stated and agreed by the Council. Whilst declarations were included in the audit file and the amounts shown as paid into the bank account it is in the interest of the Council to ensure that there are two people checking and emptying the box. Both of these should sign and agree the declaration. 

It should be made clear whether all of the funds should be removed each time, or whether ‘round amounts to the nearest £10’ are taken and any change left in. Whilst the suggested donation is £1 it is highly likely that there will be ‘part’ or ‘extra’ donations made.

 
Recommendation 7:
That the Clerks salary overpayment is returned or reduced from the next available payment.

The SCP pay rate agreed in the minutes of 9th December does not agree with the SCP rate being claimed on the Clerks salary invoices. The minutes of the 20th January confirmed that ‘the recommendation set out in the last minutes was ratified’. Therefore, I cannot see where the increase of 2 scale points has been made. 

If there has been a considered upgrade from the agreed new salary point then this should be minuted and I can see no evidence of this before the first payment was made on the new hourly rate. 



Recommendation 8:
That an ‘additions and disposals this year’ list is added at the end of the asset register so that the amounts can be reconciled year to year.

A member of the public should be able to compare asset values year on year. Any additions or disposals should be listed at the end of each years register so that any changes in the figures can be explained outside of standard depreciation.

This list should support and provide a reconciliation between the figures year on year reported on the AGAR.

Recommendation 9:
That the insurance schedule is included in the audit file in future years.

This is so that the sums insured can be checked independently


Recommendation 10:
That as per the External auditor’s report: 

The smaller authority must ensure that a separate bank account is set up for the Charity. 

In addition, the values in Box 2 need to be restated to exclude the Charity funds.



Paula Harding
Internal Auditor




